
 

 

       December 16, 2020 

 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

 

Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 

Senior Counsel 

Liberty Utilities 

116 North Main Street 

Concord, NH 03301 

 

 

Re: Docket No. DG 20-152, Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. 

 Keene Division, Winter 2020-21 Cost of Gas 

 

Dear Attorney Sheehan: 

 

Ms. Gagne, our Tariff Administrator, issued the December 14, 2020 letter rejecting the tariff 

filing in the above docket at my direction.   Given Liberty-Keene’s concerns, Staff will withdraw the 

December 14, 2020 letter, and allow the referenced orders to speak for themselves, without prejudice 

to a future argument that the rules support the addition of parentheticals.  See NH Admin R. Puc 

1602.0; and Puc 1603.02 (e)(8).   

 

I have asked Ms. Gagne to issue an acceptance letter, referencing Liberty-Keene’s tariff pages 

as filed on November 13, 2020. 

 

Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic version of 

this filing will be provided. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

   

      Mary E. Schwarzer 

      Staff Attorney 

 

Susan Gagne, Tariff Administrator 
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